Student Affairs Council

MEETING MINUTES

	Date:	Friday, November 8, 2013
	Time:	10:45 a.m.
	Place:	ADM Board Room

Call to order
John Spencer called to order the regular meeting of the Student Affairs Council at 10:45 a.m. on Friday, November 8, 2013 in the ADM Board Room. 
Roll call
The following Council members were present:  John Spencer, Chair, Dr. James Bullock, Robyn Jardine, Barbara Howell, Casey Martin, Dr. Susanne Wache, Dean Inman, and Skylar Jones 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Excused: Tammi McKinnon, Veronda Tatum, Lena Wood
Not present: 
The following guests attended the meeting: 
Lucy Carr-Recorder
Review and approval of minutes from September meeting 
Dr. John opened the meeting with the reviewing of the October minutes. There being no additions/corrections, Robyn made a motion to approve and Barbara seconded it. Vote was taken and the minutes were approved.
Old business
Susanne Wache, chair of the Student Services Committee brought forth a question. The committee did not understand why any of their proposals had to be brought before the Student Affairs Council. John Spencer volunteered to bring an explanation from the APM to the committee so that they will have a full understanding of the process.

Standing Committee Reports
Pre-College Education Committee – Chair: Dr. John Spencer
They are still in the process of revamping and clarifying the purpose of their committee. They are hoping to have it ready to present at the next council meeting. If approved, he will fill out the paperwork to update the APM.
Recruitment, Retention & Student Success Committee – Chair: Robyn Jardine 
They held their meeting on October 16 and reviewed the committee functions. They also discussed retention. The next meeting is scheduled for November 20.

Scholarship Committee – Chair: Veronda Tatum – NO REPORT

Student Services Committee – Chair:  Dr. Susanne Wache
The committee met today November 8 due to the Student Recognition Ceremony being scheduled for the third Friday of this month. There were 43 students nominated by the faculty and other departments. There were also more leadership groups than ever before. The increase was 30% compared to last Fall. The ceremony will be held in the gym due to conflicting dates at the conference center. The faculty will also present the awards to their own students. The press release will go out next week. 

The Deans and Presidents list are also up from last year’s numbers of 130 and 190. This year there were 386 students on the Dean’s list and 225 on the Presidents list. This numbers were provided by Dr. Stephanie Tully-Dartez. 

New Business- None
Review Action Items
John Spencer will send Susanne the information from the APM.
Adjournment
      Casey motioned for the meeting to adjourn, Susanne seconded it. The meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.







Minutes submitted by:  Lucy Carr
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